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Calendar of Events 

Please send all messages regard-

ing the newsletter and calendar to:    

rodgerschmuck@embarqmail.com 

Commodore's Report 

 Spring is continuing and our great weather has seen a little rain 

mixed with sunshine. April activities slowed down a bit but we still 

had some great nights.  The Friday following the General Meeting 

has been designated Open Mic. night. This month, Open Mic. night 

had another great turnout.  

April’s General meeting was highlighted with a presentation by Mary 

McClure, who is part of a new organization in Kingston called Sailing 

Kingston Cove.  SKC has been organized to provide and promote a 

Sailing Program in Kingston Cove.  The initial goal is to provide 

youth lessons this year with a goal to expand the program to teach 

high school and adults next year. 

KCYC has agreed to be a sponsor of SKC. Both the Board of Trus-

tees and the General Membership present at the meeting April 16 

voted unanimously to sponsor this program. Continuing a sailing 

program in Kingston will help train the future boaters of our commu-

nity. More information will be coming.  

May will be coming in like a lion. May 2
nd

 is the Opening Day of 

boating in Seattle.  Everyone is invited to come to Seattle Yacht 

Club for the festivities.  The KCYC fleet will be mooring at Queen 

City Yacht Club and shuttling over to Seattle Yacht Club. Both clubs 

have activities all weekend. 

May 9
th
 is the Opening Day for Kingston. We will be meeting at the 

guest dock for the all the activities. Shelly will be posting more infor-

mation and times.  All members are invited to join us for the boat pa-

rade.   

We will have many opportunities for volunteering during the 4
th
 of 

July activities. Tony will give more details. 

 Smooth Cruising! See you at the club!  

 

Smooth Cruising! See you at the club!  

 

Butch Brown  
Commodore 
360 930 8337 
butch.brown83@gmail.com 

KINGSTON COVE 

YACHT CLUB 

May 2015 

Recognition Dinner                

Rescheduled 

Mother’s Day Luncheon          

May 8  

Kingston Opening Day                                              

May 9 

Mexican Fiesta                         

May 9 

Memorial Day Cruise               

May 22-25 

 

Times for Our Events 

BOD Meeting: 3rd Tuesday of 

each month @ 1800 

General Meeting: 3rd Thursday 

of each month.                                                       

Club opens at 1800 

Pot Luck at 1845 

Meeting at 1900 

Board Meetings: Tuesday before 

General Meeting at 1800 

Like us on Facebook at  
òKingston Cove Yacht Clubó 



Vice Commodore's Report 

 

 
 

Steve Young 

Vice Commodore 

Stevey3@comcast.net 

425 770 1818 

 

Rear Commodoreôs Report  

Boating season is upon us. It seems like it was only a few weeks ago I was winterizing the boat and 

preparing for a long dreary winter. Thanks to all the great volunteers at KCYC we managed to make 

the winter months fly by with some great events and parties. 

Looking back at gas prices this time last year we were paying nearly $4/gal on the road and more for 
boat gas. Today gas prices are down over 25% to about $2.80 on the road. Boat gas still varies in 
price and a good resource for finding the best prices can be found here, http://www.nwboatinfo.com/
Fuel-Dock-Pump-outs.html 
I’d like to extend a hearty “Welcome Back” to our members who have been enjoying the warm 

weather down south. It’s good to have you back and I hope to see you at the Yacht Club soon. 

As we move into the summer months I look forward to spending time on the boat and enjoying the 

company of good friends. We have some great cruises planned and I hope to see more KCYC mem-

bers on the water. If you are without a boat don’t let that keep you from joining in the fun. As a boat 

owner I love taking people out on the water so they can experience the joys of boating. We are hop-

ing to do more one-day cruises this year so we can get more people out on the Sound. If you need a 

ride please let me know and I will help find a boat for you to go on. 

 

We had a great Opening Day this year!! The event was well attended with 10 boats tied up at 
Queen City Yacht Club. Commodore Butch rode with the VIP’s in the Yacht Parade. As always the 
food and drink were plentiful. The weather this year was a real blessing. Queen City is a welcoming 
place and they treated us with their usual hospitality. Lets make this the start of a joyful season 
down at the Club!  

Be sure to put our local Opening Day of May 9th on your calendar. The activities start at 11:00AM 
with a Champagne Toast on the guest dock. The boats leave at 1:00PM for a cruise to Port Madi-
son. All members are invited as there will be room on several boats for our members. Bring an ap-
py and beverage to share. After the cruise returns at 5:30PM, Rick and Cheryl Graham will 
be fixing their famous Taco Bar and Enchiladas. They have already been working in their kitchen 
to make this a memorable event. See you there!! 

mailto:Stevey3@comcast.net
http://www.nwboatinfo.com/Fuel-Dock-Pump-outs.html
http://www.nwboatinfo.com/Fuel-Dock-Pump-outs.html


Rear Commodoreôs Report (Continued) 

I’d like to encourage everyone to bring a friend down to the Yacht Club this summer and show them how 

much fun we have on and off the water. Our membership continues to grow so please come down and 

meet our new members when you can. 

 As always call or email me if you have any suggestions or feedback.  

Sincerely,  

RCTC waclark57@comcast.net 

206-617-6320 

 

Fleet Captainôs Report: 

Kingston Opening Day of Boating is on May 9
th

. I have reserved 10 slips on the guest dock.  If you 

want to stay overnight or longer than several hours please call the Port office to confirm and pay for your 

slip. This event is for all members and I encourage all to attend. We will have a Fleet Blessing at 1230 

and boats and guests will depart at 1300 for a cruise to Port Madison.  Please bring a beverage and ap-

petizer to share on the cruise. We will be back in time to enjoy the Mexican Fiesta that is being hosted by 

the Grahams. 

May 15
th

 to the 17
th

 is the Viking Fest in Poulsbo. This not an official club event but if you go, you 

will find members attending by car or boat. 

Memorial Day weekend cruise is May 22
nd

 to the 25
th

. We are headed to Port Orchard this year. Nine 

boats are scheduled to attend this cruise. Port Orchard is a great venue for both boats and those who 

come by land.  There are lots of local activities, restaurants, and drinking establishments.  Stay tuned for 

additional information.   For this event there will be a $15 dollar fee for boaters that will cover slip reserva-

tions and breakfast on Sunday morning. I still need a Cruise Captain for this event. 

 

New Member Application: Elisa and Dave Erickson … welcome aboard!! 

 

4th of July Pancake Breakfast Volunteers needed!! 

 Friday July 3rd - 1000 - Setup  

 Saturday July 4th 0730-1130: 

  Ticket Sales (2 volunteers) 

  Table Cleaners (3 volunteers) 

  OJ/Coffee Maker (1 volunteer) [Ray Wetmore??] 

  Servers (3 volunteers) 

  Cooks (4 volunteers) [Dave Lucas, Shannon English, Alan Kester, Todd Lachet??] 

  Cleanup (4 volunteers) [1100 - 1200] 

Please bring your family and friends to this great event -  breakfast hours: 0800-1100!!! 

 $6.00 (13 years old and older) 

 $5.00 (Seniors - 65 and older) 

 $4.00 (2-12 years old) 

Contact Cheryl Callais to volunteer (cherylcallais@msn.com or 297-8627) 

 

mailto:waclark57@comcast.net


Sunshine and Clouds 

 for  May 2015 

 

Well opening day of boating in Seattle is up-

on us. I went in the past and I must say 

Queen City Yacht Club and Seattle Yacht 

Club showed us a fabulous time. If you get a 

chance to go, do!  You won’t be disappoint-

ed...especially at the Saturday night parties!  

Trust me!  And before you know it will be 

Kingston Opening Day of Boating…..it’s al-

ways a BLAST. So make sure you make it to 

that no matter what! 

The only bad news I know of is Sally has 

been down and out with pneumonia. She is 

doing much better and on the mend. The 

good news is that Kim was totally surprised by her bday party. It was a huge 

success due to Cheryl and “Showmance” (Kathy) decorating and Adela’s 

FABULOUS COOKING!  If I left anyone out, please forgive. Thanks Tony for 

a FINE BAR too. Everyone made sure Kim had fun! 

 

Celebrate!! 

Birthdays: Ann Lantz (2nd), Tom Pickens (7th), Mike Kingsley (8th), 
Shari Richardson (9th), Diane Lenz (10th), Greg Faust (11th), Cindy 
McCurdy (23rd), Joanne Shepherd (28th) 

Anniversaries: Laure and Rodger Schmuck (18th), Sandy and Craig 
Powell (30th) 

 

God Bless Everyone in the club, their families and friends. If you know of 

someone who needs prayer, a card to encourage getting well or a note of 

sympathy…..I’m your girl.  Call me at (360) 297-5445 and leave a message. 

Or email kingstoncoveyachtclub@yahoo.com to let me know the situation.  

ñCalypsoò Carol Wetmore 

 

 



From Tom Pickens: 
 
Boat Spring Checklist 
By Beth Leonard 
Published: April/May 2013 
Boat U.S Magazine 
 
It's almost time for summer fun! Working your way through this checklist will help make sure your boat's 
ready to go when you are. 
 
Getting Started 
 
If necessary, reinstall batteries. Top up lead acid batteries with distilled water. Fully charge batteries. 
Clean, tighten electrical connections, especially terminals of battery cables. Coat battery terminals with 
insulating film of grease, or apply protective battery terminal spray. 
 
Open and close seacocks; handles should move freely. Hoses should be double-clamped with stainless
-steel hose clamps. Replace any that look rusted. 
 
Inspect the raw-water intake strainer to be sure it has not cracked, and is clean and free of corrosion. 
Make sure the strainer's top fits snugly. 
 
Check running lights. Clean/tighten connections or replace bulbs to assure that all are operating proper-
ly. 
 
Check VHF and GPS antenna connections by disconnecting and spraying with moisture-displacing lub-
ricant, then reconnect and test. 
 
Look for indications of leaking at trim cylinders and hoses as well as at hydraulic steering pumps and 
rams. Replace the O-ring or gasket if leaking. 
 
Make sure the stuffing box or shaft seal is completely dry when the boat is at the dock. 
 
Inspect portlights, hatches, and deck fittings for dirty or displaced caulking, water trails, dirt, and green 
corrosion, any of which signals a leak that needs to be recaulked. 
 
Test bilge pump and high-water switches and alarms. 
 
Test smoke and carbon monoxide alarms, LPG and gasoline fume detector. 
 
Check flares (expiration date) and fire extinguishers (charge), and replace/ recharge as necessary. 
 
Check and service safety gear such as life jackets, and MOB gear. 
 
Boats Ashore 
 
Inspect props for dinging, pitting, and distortion. Make sure cotter pins are secure. Grip the prop and try 
moving the shaft — if it's loose, the cutlass bearing may need to be replaced. 
 
Replace plastic fittings near the waterline with bronze or Marelon. 
 
Inspect the anodes on the shaft, outdrive, and trim tabs. Replace any that are close to half-deteriorated. 
 
Check to make sure the rudderstock hasn't been bent. 
 
After the boat is launched, be sure to inspect around the rudder and all thru-hulls for leaks, and check 
the stuffing box while underway to make sure there is a steady drip. 

http://www.boatus.com/magazine/2012/april/assets/pdf/spring-fitting-checklist-2013.pdf


Outdrives and Outboards 
 
Check outdrive bellows for cracks and tears (look especially in the folds). 
 
Check hydraulic trim fluid. If you didn't change it last fall, change it now. 
 
Check lower-unit lube level. Creamy oil indicates water (and a bad seal). Many manufacturers recom-
mend changing the oil every year. 
 
Engines and Related Systems 
 
Flexible gasoline lines should say "USCG Approved, J1527." Replace any that don't. 
 
Are fuel hoses supple, with no cracks, bulges, or soft spots? Do the lines smell like gasoline (wipe the 
lines with a clean rag and then smell the rag)? Did you also use a rag to detect odors at connections? 
 
Cooling hoses should fit snugly and be solidly clamped. 
 
Replace any hose clamps that show signs of corrosion. 
 
Replace fuel filters. 
 
Clean or replace the air filter. 
 
Change engine oil unless done in the fall (preferable). Check fluid levels: transmission, hydraulic steering fluid, 
and coolant. 
 
Check belts for tension and wear. 
 
Check raw-water and freshwater pumps for seepage, which indicates a gasket needs to be replaced. 
 
Replace raw-water impellers if they are more than a year old. 
 
Examine exhaust manifolds for signs of corrosion and water seepage that indicate blockage. If you suspect a 
problem, remove the manifold. 
 
Replacing the (inexpensive) gaskets at the heat exchanger every year helps prevent corrosion at the housing and 
also lets you look for gunk that can clog the stacks. 
 
Test bilge blower and inspect hose. 
 
Inspect outer jacket of cables for cracks and swelling, either of which indicates the cable must be replaced. Use 
waterproof grease at the ends. 
 
Sailboat Rigging 
 
Inspect swage fittings for rust and cracks. Running rigging should be supple and free of chafe. 
 
Run a rag over stays and shrouds to find "fishhooks" that indicate the wire needs to be replaced. 
 
Ensure that spreaders bisect the shrouds. Ends should be protected to prevent chafe. 
 
Remove tape at turnbuckles and lubricate threads (preferably with Teflon). 
 
Run a water hose over chainplates to check for leaks. Look for rust streaks inside and out. If necessary, remove 
them and recaulk.  
  



 
 

4TH of July Pancake Breakfast 
Presented to you by: 

Kingston Cove Yacht Club 
 

Saturday July 4th 
8:00am - 11:00am 

 

Pancakes, Sausage, Ham, 
Orange Juice and Coffee 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
$6.00 ï 13 and over 

$5.00 ï Senior (65 years and older) 

$4.00 ï 2 - 12 years 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
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